

Mrs Wendy Pang Great Chart Primary School Hoxton Close Singleton Ashford Kent TN23 5LB

Education & Young People's Services

Kroner House Eurogate Business Park Ashford Kent TN24 8XU

Ask for: Tel: Email:

Date:

24 May 2016

Dear Wendy

Ofsted Inspection 15-16 March 2016

We would like to congratulate you, your staff, governors and children on the outstanding Ofsted inspection outcome. This is a great achievement for the school and for Kent.

We are pleased that leadership at all levels, including governance has been recognised as highly effective, with particular emphasis on the impact you have had since your appointment as Headteacher. Outstanding teaching supports and challenges pupils to achieve the highest standards from the moment they join the school. Consequently progress and attainment of all groups of pupils, including the most disadvantaged are well above national averages.

The school's leaders and governors are well-placed to drive the school's future development and contribute to wider system leadership across Kent school. Well done.

We would like to offer our very best wishes for maintaining the very high standards the school achieves. Please do not hesitate to contact Fiona Wainde for any support you may require in the future.

Yours sincerely

Patrick Leeson

Corporate Director

Education and Young People's Services

Fiona Wainde

Senior Improvement Adviser

Education and Young People's Services